

BOARD BRIEFING

STANWOOD-CAMANO SCHOOL BOARD

Natalie Hagglund, Miranda Evans,

Ken Christoferson, Charlotte Murry, Al Schreiber

The recording of the September 6, 2022, regular meeting is available <u>HERE</u> at stanwood.wednet.edu.



The District welcomed new certificated staff for an orientation prior to the beginning of the 2022-23 school year.

2022-23 STAFFING UPDATE

Executive Director of Human Resources Maurene Stanton gave the <u>report</u>.

Certificated Staff

47 open positions for the 2022-23 school year; three positions remain unfilled due to last-minute transfers and leave requests (as of 8/31/22).

Classified Staff

96 posted positions for 2022-23; 79 filled positions, 17 open positions. These include an electrician, 13 paraeducator positions, one dispatch/driver trainer, one registered nurse, and one network administrator.

Administrative Staff

8 posted positions for 2022-23; 8 filled positions.

THANK YOU FOR THE DONATIONS!

The Stanwood-Camano School District received the following donations:

- \$232.06 from Elger Bay Elementary PTA to cover 2021-22 transportation costs for the 5th grade field trip to Camano Island State Park.
- The following amounts were received from the 4A Booster Club to cover transportation costs to: Football Camp, July 27-29, \$729.97. Girls Basketball Camp, June 27-30, \$614.19. Cross Country Camp, July 17-21, \$479.90.

BACK TO SCHOOL UPDATE

Superintendent Dr. Deborah Rumbaugh presented the <u>Back to School Report</u>. She reported that enrollment is 4,638, 227 more than in fall 2021.

School Improvement Plans & Annual Action Plans

- All schools have identified a three-year School Improvement Plan that identifies goals for students
- Strategies for adults aligned to goals
- All Schools have identified a one-year Annual Action Plan, based on student need, that identifies goals for students and strategies for adults aligned to goals.

Highlights:

- Seamless openings at schools with new principals
- Strong and supportive behavior management systems at all schools
- Successful 9th grade first day at Stanwood High School, and 10-minute drop off at Cedarhome, Twin City and Stanwood Elementary

NEXT SCHOOL BOARD MEETING: TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 20, 2022, 6 P.M.

School Board meeting agendas are published <u>HERE</u> in advance of the meeting.

The Stanwood-Camano School District does not discriminate in employment, programs, or activities on the basis of sex, race, creed, religion, color, national origin, age, veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender expression or identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups. Inquiries regarding compliance and/or grievance procedures may be directed to the District's Title IX/Affirmative Action Officer and Civil Rights Compliance Coordinator, Maurene Stanton (mstanton@stanwood.wednet.edu), or the Section 504/American Disabilities Act Coordinator, Robert Hascall (rhascall@stanwood.wednet.edu) Stanwood-Camano School District, 26920 Pioneer Hwy, Stanwood, WA 98292. Telephone: (360) 629-1200.